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STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
JUNE 10, 2010 
 
2.  APPLICATION: Z10-009 (ACCELA # 10335-00000-00083)  
  Location: 876 BETHEL ROAD (43214), being 1.1± acres located on the 

north side of Bethel Road, 1175± feet west of Olentangy River 
Road. (010-203815) 

  Existing Zoning: CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 
  Request:                       CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 
  Proposed Use: Revising allowed commercial uses.  

 Applicant(s): Yan Hui Wada; c/o Behzad Vedaie, 1415 East Dublin-Granville 
Road, Suite 104; Columbus, OH 43229. 

 Property Owner(s): CNL Net Lease, Funding 2001, LP c/o GE Capital c/o Caroline 
Hardin; 450 South Orange Avenue, 11th floor; Orlando, FL 32801  

 Planner: Dana Hitt, 645-2395, dahitt@columbus.gov 
 

BACKGROUND: 
 

o The applicant proposes to amend the CPD, Commercial Planned Development District text to 
allow a restaurant to occupy the entire existing building.  Currently the CPD Text requires that 
at least two restaurants occupy the building.   

 
o To the north are single-family dwellings in Franklin County.  To the south across Bethel Road is 

a shopping center parking lot zoned in the CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. To 
the east is a nonconforming single-unit dwelling zoned L-C-4, Limited Commercial District.  To 
the west is a restaurant zoned in the CPD, Commercial Planned Development District. 

 
o The site is located within the boundaries of the Northwest Plan (2007), but there are no specific 

recommendations regarding this site.   
 
o The Commercial Planned Development text is based off the current Commercial Planned 

Development text adopted in 1996 but allows a single restaurant to occupy the entire building, 
whereas the current text required at least two restaurants in the building.  Although Staff is not 
opposed to allowing C-2, Office uses at this site, this proposal eliminates C-2 office uses which 
were permitted in the 1996 rezoning.  The proposal contains a ten space parking variance to 
reflect the current condition of the site.  Staff supports allowing this existing condition.  

 
o The Columbus Thoroughfare Plan identifies Bethel Road as a 4-2D arterial requiring 60 feet 

from centerline.   
 
CITY DEPARTMENTS RECOMMENDATION:  Approval.   
The requested CPD, Commercial Planned Development District would permit the redevelopment of 
the existing building with one restaurant.  Staff supports allowing existing 10 space parking 
variance.  The request is consistent with the established zoning and development patterns of the 
area. 
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